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Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance Services reported (PPP.19/09) on the performance of the City Council for the year 2008/09.  She informed Members that this marked the transition from the Best Value regime to the new National Performance Framework and National Indicator Set and this was the first year that performance against that new National Indicator Set had been reported.  She added that much of the current data would provide a base line for future years.  She further added that the Place Survey data had been delayed and would now appear in detail in the first quarter Performance Monitoring Report for 2009/10.

The Head of Policy and Performance further added that the Council continued to develop its Performance Management framework to provide a robust platform on which the Council could base decisions about corporate priorities and resources and this had been aided in 2008/09 by the work of an Overview and Scrutiny Task and Finish Group which had reviewed the Performance Management Framework and component parts.

The Head of Policy and Performance reported on the Council's performance in respect of "Corporate Health" and the Council's priorities of Cleaner Greener Safer, Learning City and Carlisle Renaissance.  She further added that the Council had achieved a level 3 in respect of use of resources for the first time ie that it performed consistently above the minimum requirements.  She added that the report provided information which highlighted the areas where the City Council had been successful during 2008/09 including recycling and also those areas where the Council's performance had not been as good as expected, including Council Tax Collection, Business Rate Collection and staff sickness.

The Portfolio Holder for Economy drew attention to the improvement in the overall condition of the Council's property portfolio which had been achieved from planned repair and maintenance and which had led to the Council achieving its target of keeping 80% of its property in a sustainable condition and suitable for use.  She thanked Officers for their work in achieving this target.

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure and Performance and Development commented that they would wish to see further information with regards to the way in which some of the targets which had been set locally had been agreed, and would welcome the opportunity for Member input in to the setting of these with the assistance of Officers.

Summary of options rejected
Nil

DECISION

1.
That the end of year performance of the City Council presented in the Report for Cleaner Greener Safer Carlisle, Learning City and Carlisle Renaissance be noted and considered, as part of the work on the Transformation Programme and Review of Priorities.

2.
That the Executive refer the relevant parts of the Report to Corporate Resources, Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for their consideration.

Reasons for Decision

To review the performance of the City Council during 2008/09 in order to acknowledge and celebrate success and with a view to informing the Transformation Programme and review of priorities.







